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	Issue/Scenario:
	For the past several months, you have been stopping at the same convenience store in your patrol area to purchase gum, soda, and potato chips.  Last week, a new owner purchased the store.  During one of your work breaks, you walk in and the new owner says, “Officer, how nice it is to see you.  Feel free to help yourself to anything you want.  You guys do a great job.  Stop by as often as you want!”
Ethically, what should you do?


	Discussion:
	You should thank the new owner of the convenience store for his appreciation of your service.  Respectfully decline his offer to accept free gum, soda, and potato chips and respectfully tell him that department policy prohibits officers from accepting anything for personal use.   Continue to pay for your items.

Many times, store and business owners use free items to encourage officers to frequent their establishment as a means of increasing protection or building goodwill that they might need in the future when they or a member of their family gets in trouble.  They figure a few free items are cheaper than paying for other security measures and a great way to have officers indebted to them.  Officers owe their full attention to providing services to all individuals equally and without favoritism.  
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